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I understand that the Office of Thrift Supervision is considering a change to CRA requirements for federally 
insured financial institutions.  Without going into great detail, I can assure you that the participation of banks in 
affordable housing and economic development has made a huge difference in Washington State.  I'm sure it's 
true that some banks will continue to contribute funds to the communities where they operate even if not 
required.  But there is no doubt that the level of contribution would drop dramatically - by some estimates in the 
billions of dollars annually.  I can't even imagine what the long-term effect will be on affordable housing and the 
families who depend on them without CRA contributions.  I urge you to reconsider changes to this vital annual 
contribution by banks to our communities. 

Tim Sovold 
Acting Director, Compliance & Preservation Division 
Washington State Housing Finance Commission 
Direct line: (206) 287-4419 Fax: (206) 587-5113 
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